
CAO 2016-005 

To: Ernesto Pino and Michael Pounds 

From: Miriam S. Ramos, Deputy City Attorney for the City of Coral Gables 

Approved: Craig E. Leen, City Attorney for the City of Coral Gables 

RE: Legal Opinion Regarding Robert's Rules of Order 

Date: February 8, 2016 

It is our opinion that the Commission's vote at the August 27, 2015 meeting authorizes the curb­
less design with the increased cost. Pursuant to Robert's Rules of Order, discussion is permitted 
after a motion is made. In this case, Commissioner Keon made the motion, it was seconded by 
Commissioner Lago, discussion ensued and the motion ultimately passed unanimously 



 
 

From: Leen, Craig 
To: Paulk, Enga 
Cc: Ramos, Miriam 
Subject: FW: Cooper Robertson - change in design 
Date: Monday, February 08, 2016 6:50:05 PM 
Attachments: image002.png 

Please publish. 

Craig E. Leen, City Attorney 
Board Certified by the Florida Bar in 
City, County and Local Government Law 
City of Coral Gables 
405 Biltmore Way 
Coral Gables, Florida 33134 
Phone: (305) 460-5218 
Fax: (305) 460-5264 
Email: cleen@coralgables.com 

From: Ramos, Miriam 
Sent: Monday, February 08, 2016 9:40 AM 
To: Pino, Ernesto; Pounds, Michael 
Cc: Kephart, Glenn; Leen, Craig 
Subject: Cooper Robertson - change in design 

Dear Ernesto and Michael, 

As we discussed during our meeting with Craig this morning, it is our
 opinion that the Commission’s vote at the August 27, 2015 meeting
 authorizes the curb-less design with the increased cost.  Pursuant to
 Robert’s Rules of Order, discussion is permitted after a motion is made.  In
 this case, Commission Keon made the motion, it was seconded by
 Commissioner Lago, discussion ensued and the motion ultimately passed 



 

 

 unanimously. 

Once you have drafted the resolution, please send to me. 

Sincerely, 

Miriam S. Ramos, Esq. 
Deputy City Attorney 
City of Coral Gables 
405 Biltmore Way, 3rd Floor 
Coral Gables, FL 33134 
(305) 460-5218 
(305) 460-5084 direct dial 

PUBLIC RECORDS: 
This e-mail is from the City of Coral Gables – City Attorneys Office and is intended solely for the use of the
 individual(s) to whom it is addressed. If you believe you received this email in error, please notify the sender
 immediately, delete your e-mail from your computer and do not copy or disclose it to anyone else. The State
 of Florida has a broad public records laws. Most written communications to or from State and Local Officials
 regarding State or Local business are public records available to the public upon request. 

CONFIDENTIALITY: 
The information contained in this transmission may be legally privileged and confidential, intended only for
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 you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, or copying of this communication is strictly
 prohibited 
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